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New Board (well mostly)  

The election results are in from the 5-year meeting with some big changes.  Jack Lundt who has served as TLRA 

Secretary / Treasurer for many years, announced that he would be stepping down.  Newly elected, Jan Engert, has agreed 

to be secretary and John Faust will serve as treasurer.  Dan Meyer stepped down after serving as president for several 

years and Charlie Hicks was appointed new president.  A huge thank you to both Jack and Dan for their many years of 

service to TLRA. 

Charlie Hicks / Terry Shores Director / President  Peter Hevenor / TS Alternate 

Jan Engert / Terry Shores Director / Secretary 

John Faust / West Side Director / Treasurer  Jack Lundt / West Side Alternate 

Todd Kaywood / Terry Point Director   Zac Cinkel / Terry Point Alternate 

Chuck Hull / TP Townhomes Director 

Tony Seahorn / Terry Cove Director   Dave Pusey / Terry Cove Alternate 

Greg Owsley / Hwy 1 East Director   Mike Graves / HWY 1 Alternate 

 

Dues Notice:  

We will be sending out most dues renewal notices and boat registration forms via email this year. Check your spam folder 

if you do not see the email by 3/1/24.  The annual dues are still $325 for Active membership. Please complete and return 

both forms with your payment by April 1. “PAYPAL” is an option for membership payment, but please mail both of your 

forms back to us for our records. (PayPal’s fees are about 3.6%). Go to tlra.co/membership-payment/ for the PayPal link. 

Membership Update: 

There are now 238 member households in TLRA, which includes 10 new members in the last year. Please help us educate 

all our new members. (All have received copies of the TLRA Rules & Regulation’s.)   

Boat Stickers:  

2024 boat stickers will be mailed out by the first part of May. Please put 2 of these on all your watercraft and trailers as 

this is the only way we have of monitoring lake use by members, and it helps in returning “lost” boats. 

Lakeshore Projects 

As announced in 2023, ALL shoreline projects (erosion control, tree mitigation, docks, etc.) are on hold.  The Larimer & 

Weld Reservoir Company (LWRC) has prohibited these activities by TLRA members.  Please report hazardous tree or 

other dangerous condition to any TLRA board member and we will coordinate with LWRC for resolution.  This change 

was implemented by LWRC and the TLRA board will work with LWRC on a case-by-case basis.  DO NOT contact 

LWRC directly.  Please be patient as we learn and navigate this new directive.     

Fish stocking: 

1300 Fingerling walleye, 600 perch and 330 rainbow trout were stocked in Terry Lake in October of 2023.    

 

            



RULES and REGULATIONS - REMINDERS: 

1. Dogs on any TLRA leased property MUST be on a leash or under immediate voice command! For any problem 

animals, take a photo if possible, and promptly contact NOCO Humane at (970) 226 3647, ext.7 or Larimer 

County Sheriff (non-emergency number) at (970) 416 1985. 

2. All boats and trailers on TLRA leased property must have current stickers. 

3. All guests on TLRA property MUST be accompanied by a TLRA member and NO guest boats are allowed.  

4. If you are renting your property, the renters’ names and contact info needs to be on file with TLRA. 

5. Shoreline projects are currently not allowed. 

6. DO NOT dump grass clippings or other yard waste on TLRA leased property! Take to Ewing’s (Hageman’s) or 

the Larimer County Landfill. 

7. ALL lake activities are “Use at your own risk!”  

8. Exercise caution when on the ice.  NO ice should be considered safe. Monitor changing conditions regularly.   

9. The island is off limits from April 1through August 1 so not to disturb nesting herons. 

10. Please remember that TLRA adheres to all CPW rules and regulations regarding fishing and boating. 

 

*** Check out our WEBSITE – www.TLRA.CO –We appreciate your suggestions.     

http://www.tlra.co/

